
Clash  At  The  Castle  2024
Preview
It’s  time  for  another  overseas  shows  as  these  things  are
becoming a regular deal around here. In this case it’s back to
Scotland for the second ever Clash At The Castle (castle not
included). WWE has gone above and beyond with the amount of
Scottish wrestlers on the show and that should make for a
rather stacked event. The main events certainly look strong so
let’s get to it.

Intercontinental Title: Sami Zayn(c) vs. Chad Gable

This is a feud that has been going on for a good while now and
that means it is reaching something of a critical point. After
so many months of Gable chasing Zayn and the title, he pretty
much has to win the thing one way or another. His previous
attempts haven’t felt like the right time more often than not,
but that might not be the case after everything else that has
happened.

While there is always the chance that Otis will grow a spine
here and cost Gable the match again, I think they have to give
Gable the title and do it here. At the end o the day, he needs
to win something, even if it isn’t for a long time. Gable has
more than proven himself in recent months so let him have the
title and get his big moment. If WWE needs to get the title
back on Zayn they can do it whenever, but Gable really needs
to win it here, and we’ll say he does.

Women’s Tag Team Titles: Bianca Belair/Jade Cargill(c) vs.
Shayna Baszler/Zoey Stark vs. Alba Fyre/Isla Dawn

Here we have one of the more interesting matches, as Belair
and Cargill look unstoppable, Baszler and Stark need to win
something, and Fyre/Dawn are the hometown stars. In something
I would not have seen coming, WWE has managed to make this
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feel like an important match and that is quite the bonus all
things considered. That doesn’t mean a surprise is coming
though.

For the life of me I cannot imagine the monster superhero team
losing the titles so soon, despite the match being set up as
an easy way to change the titles. While I could go for seeing
Fyre and Dawn actually be treated seriously, it doesn’t seem
to likely be coming here. The champs retain, even if it might
not be the best idea, because it isn’t their time just yet.

Smackdown Women’s Title: Bayley(c) vs. Piper Niven

We have another Scottish challenger here as Niven gets to try
to crush Bayley. I’ve been digging Niven more lately as she is
starting to get the idea of how to be a monster, which could
take her a very long way. What matters here is giving the fans
a big hope spot of a title change, though unfortunately for
the two of them, that could be a lot more easily said than
done.

Much like the Women’s Tag Team Titles, I just can’t picture
WWE pulling the trigger on a new champion here. Niven feels
like the monster the champion slays and that’s all I can go
with here. It wouldn’t completely stun me to see Niven win the
title, but I don’t think that’s where they’ll go. Bayley is
already a huge star and I don’t think she gets knocked down a
peg just over two months after her title win at Wrestlemania.

Smackdown World Title: Cody Rhodes(c) vs. AJ Styles

This is an I Quit match, but the question here is can they
find a way around a rather obvious result. It is hard to
fathom that Rhodes will lose here, no matter how much the
match has been hyped up. That isn’t a bad thing though, as
occasionally  the  match  isn’t  so  much  about  the  drama  but
rather how you get there. It seems we are seeing that again
and that should make things interesting.



It worked last month and it should work again here, so we’ll
go with Rhodes retaining in what is probably the most obvious
result on the entire card. These guys are going to beat the
living daylights out of each other and have a heck of a
violent match. No matter what happens here though, there is no
reason for Rhodes to lose, though he’ll do it after one heck
of a way.

Raw World Title: Damian Priest(c) vs. Drew McIntyre

I’m really not sure which way they’re going here, but this is
all  about  CM  Punk.  Outside  of  Punk  interfering,  I  cannot
imagine him McIntyre losing here, as it has happened too many
times lately and putting it in front of these fans would make
it even worse. Punk hasn’t been seen in recent weeks and now
we get to see what happens when these two go at it on their
own. In theory.

I’ll go with the happy ending (for now) and say McIntyre wins.
Priest has already gotten a lot out of being the champion, but
there are certain things that are set up too perfectly to not
go there. McIntyre getting his moment in front of his family
to end the show is one of them and that seems to be where we
are going. At least we should be, though the heat on Punk
would be hard to fathom if he managed to cut McIntyre off
again. This feels like McIntyre’s day though so I’ll say a new
champion.

Overall Thoughts

This show is following the short and to the point format, with
only five matches on the card. WWE has been running tighter
shows like this in recent months and they have worked well.
Nothing on the show looks bad and we should be in for a good
one. Those fans being there to make it all the better and it
should work out well. Just give McIntyre his moment (ok his
latest moment) already.

 



Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews and head over to
my Amazon author page with 30 different cheap wrestling books
at:

http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6

AND

Remember to check out Wrestlingrumors.net for all of your
wrestling headline needs.
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